
 

 
 

Traffic Management 
West Offices, Station Rise 

York   YO1 6GA 
 

E-mail:  highway.regulation@york.gov.uk 
Tel:  01904 551550 

 

APPLICATION FOR REFRESHMENT OF AN EXISTING 

KEEP CLEAR H-BAR MARKING 
 

Name and Address of Applicant: 
 
 
 

Postcode: 

 

Contact Telephone Number: 
 
Email address: 
 

 

Address of property where “H-Bar” is placed (if different from above): 

 
 
 

 

Is the access marked across more than 
one access/entrance?  

YES 

 

 

NO 

 

Has the existing keep clear bar marking 
been effective in reducing obstruction? 

 

YES 
 

NO 

 
 
 
 
 
 



General Conditions (Please read these carefully) 

1. H-Bar markings are not permitted where no waiting at any time restrictions 
(double yellow lines) are in place.  

2. This is an advisory marking and provided to highlight an access is present.   
3. H-Bar markings are marked on the carriageway across your dropped kerb. 

We will not provide one on the opposite side of the carriageway outside 
another resident’s property without their permission. 

4. We cannot provide these markings if you do not have a legitimate and 
approved vehicle access to private property.   

5. If the dropped kerb extends across two driveway entrances, the applicant is 
responsible for the full cost of the application. 

6. The cost for remarking/refreshing the marking is detailed on the Council 
website. 

7. It can take 6-8 weeks to arrange for your marking to appear on street.  It 
may take longer in adverse weather conditions.    

8. Please do not park on the H bar marking. If others observe your vehicle 
parking here, they may assume it is all right for them to do so.   
 

 
 
 

Signature of Applicant: 

 

 

Name (please print): 

 

 

Date: 

 
We will let you know if your application has been successful.  We will invoice 
you after the work is completed.  The current charge for this work is shown on 
the website (search for carriageway markings). 
https://www.york.gov.uk/ 

https://www.york.gov.uk/

